
El Dorado Gun Club Officers & Board Meeting 

Round Table Pizza, Cameron Park, CA       April 11, 2022 

Opened 4:11PM, Adjourned 4:45 pm 

Officers present: Dick Cox, President, Bob St. Amour, Vice President, Sandra Longcor, Treasurer 

Board present: Mickey Razy, Fred Librach, Charlie Freeland, Tony Garcia, Dave Longcor, Bart Petterle, 

Doug Becker, and David Richter 

Quorum: Yes 

Minutes: The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to accept the minutes for the March 

2022 meeting as previously emailed to the officers and board along with posting on the website. 

President’s Report: 

Vice Present and Range Manager Report: 

Meeting with the attorney and NRA representative 2-3 hours going over what is happening at the range.  

Further information will follow once correspondence is completed through the attorney’s office.   

Treasurer’s Report: 

Checking: $62,885.02 

Savings: $40,136.57 

EV Funds: $22,040.30 

USPSA: $4,392.68 which $1,392.68 was transfer on 4/10/22 to general checking, caping out at $3,000 

Lower Range Manager: 

Further reporting on the meeting with the NRA and attorney.  Again, more to come as it becomes 

available.  Just starting with the clean water issues. 

Friends of the NRA and NRA have grants available.  Dave and Bob will be looking into these grants, 

hoping to have one for ADA paving. 

Further working on Best Management Practices on the range with Ed Worley from the NRA 

Need to have a RSO meeting to go over the Best Management Practices on the range. 

Shotgun Report: 

Mickey stated Wednesday have been slow.  The multiplex was good.  Meat shoot brought in around 

$600. 

Mickey has been checking with the new trap ETA. The manufacturer is having trouble with obtaining the 

electronic components.  Hopefully by June 

Mickey brought up changing the sign at the Y for shotgun and pistol/rifle.  Mickey will look into it and 

bring a sample at the next meeting. 



David Richter, has requested contacting Pam regarding El Dorado Gun Club Facebook Page.  David would 

like this to work with the Instagram page.  David needs the admin on the page to make them work 

together. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

Thanks to all for coming to the meeting, 

Next general meeting will be at Round Table Pizza, Cameron Park, CA on May 9, 2022 at 4:00 pm. 

 

 

 


